
 

Health & Safety Policy 
 
Longley Concrete Ltd recognises the importance of occupational health and safety and welfare in the 
successful operation of the Company’s business. The company is committed to a future free of incident and 
injury.  
 
Every employee is expected to support and further develop the Company’s attitude towards health and 
safety and invites suggestions on how existing work methods and practices can be improved.  
Employees have a vital role to play in achieving and maintaining good health and safety standards and so 
employee co-operation is essential. 
 
This policy, which will be made available to all interested parties and members of the public upon request, 
will be implemented by adopting the following principles: 

 by the development and implementation of safe working systems and practices it is possible to 
reduce the likelihood of accidents, incidents and cases of occupational ill health; 

 All employees have a responsibility to work safely in line with statutory requirements and other 
appropriate standards and identify unsafe working situations. In such cases work will cease until the 
situation has been investigated and rectified where necessary; 

 all employees have a responsibility to ensure that precautions are taken in respect of safe use, 
handling, storage and transport of materials and substances; 

 all undertakings will be conducted in such a way to ensure, so far as is reasonably practicable, that 
employees and others will not be exposed to risk as a result of our activities; 

 provide a commitment to consult with and train our employees to enable them to carry out their work 
safely which is an essential part of effective safety management; 

 
In accordance with the requirements of the Management of Health and Safety at Work Regulations, the 
company has appointed Daniel Wain to act for the organisation with special accountabilities for Health and 
Safety.  
 
The operation of this policy will be monitored by Ian Lyman working in conjunction with the Michael Longley, 
Managing Director. They are available to advise all employees on matters relating to health and safety. 
 
The aim is to achieve standards of occupational health and safety and welfare which exceed those solely 
necessary to meet legal requirements. The Company is committed to continual improvement of its 
occupational health and safety performance to ensure that the best practices are implemented. The 
Directors of the Company shall ensure that sufficient resources are provided to enable compliance with this 
policy.   

 
 

 
 
Michael Longley – Managing Director 
Date 4th January 2021 

 
 
 
 


